
  

July 21, 2021 

MEADOWBROOK COMMUNITY COUNCIL MEETING MINUTES 

At 7:10 pm the President, Pam Bowe, called the webcast meeting to order.  There 
were 9 attendees, including at least 7 voting members in attendance.   

Minutes   Upon motion duly made and seconded, the minutes of the May 11, 2021 
meeting were approved. 

Treasurer’s Report   The Treasurer, Wilma Boyd, noted there was a total of 
$2,260.04 in Meadowbrook Council’s checking, savings, and money market 
accounts at BECU. 

Neighborhood News   Mr. Keefe reported he had received an email from Brian 
Dougherty at SDOT about speeding problems on 35th, saying the City’s ranking of 
this issue was low and their funds did not allow for funding.  One participant 
suggested the Council send a letter requesting police add patrol cars on 35th to 
ticket speeders.  Ms. Walton agreed to provide the President with a contact at the 
City for the Council to write urging more police oversight and she would attend an 
upcoming City meeting regarding how to obtain a Neighborhood Matching Fund 
grant for speeding mitigation on 35th Avenue NE. 

 Night Out   The President noted the Night Out is scheduled for August 3, 2021.  If 
you would like to participate, you can register your neighborhood event at: 
http://www.seattle.gov/police/crime-prevention/night-out.  

Emergency Communications HUB      The President said there is a Field Exercise 
scheduled for September 18, 2021 from 9am to 1pm.  The HUB is in the parking lot 
of Maple Leaf Lutheran Church.  The purpose is to practice activating the HUB in 
the event of an emergency such as a major earthquake. 

Thornton Creek Alliance   Mr. Keefe reported the Parks Department has purchased 
property on NE 125th and it will make a presentation at a Thornton Creek Alliance 
virtual meeting on July 29th regarding their plans for the property.  Interested 
members may contact Ms. Bowe for a link to attend the meeting. 

http://www.seattle.gov/police/crime-prevention/night-out


  

Neighborhood Matching Fund   The City is having online training for persons 
interested in obtaining Neighborhood Matching Funds grants on July 24th and 
August 5th.  The President urged interested members to attend.  

Tree Survey   Ms. Weinstein stated she will provide a report at the September 
meeting. 

MCC Meeting   The President said the next public meeting would be September, 
2021 at 7pm.  There was a discussion of possible in person meeting sites. 

The meeting was adjourned at 7:42 pm.   

By: Michael Reinhardt, Secretary 


